Resolution Encouraging Legislature to Fund Comprehensive Maternal and Child Health Services

Whereas, the direction of current federal legislation is toward increasing state responsibilities in provision of health care, and

Whereas, the Arizona Legislature has demonstrated its past support of the concept of state concerns taking precedence over federal programs, and

Whereas, there is a need for comprehensive maternal and child health service in every county,

Therefore, be it resolved that the Arizona Public Health Association encourage the Legislature to appropriate funds for comprehensive maternal and child health services, including high risk maternity and infant care, family planning, adolescent pregnancy prevention programs, and crippled and disabled children's services.

Approved	9-25-8/
	,
Disapproved	

Resolution was approved by the membership of the Arizona Public Health Association at their Annual Fall Meeting, held in Yuma, AZ on September 25, 1981

Jane Canby

Sept-1981

planned parenthood

of central and northern arizona

ROARD OF SPONSORS

Mrs. Barry Goldwater Chairman Harriet Babbitt Mrs. Randall Barton Mr and Mrs G Peter Bidstrup Mrs. Gilbert P. Bogert Mr. and Mrs. Junius Bowman Mrs. Anna Knapp Chapman Mary Crisp Rev. C. Edwin Daniel, D.M. Mr. and Mrs. Howard V. C. Davis Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Downs Mrs. Frank Durham Mrs. Bernard Erskine Dixon Fagerberg, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Robert S. Ganelin Dr. and Mrs. Shelby Gerking The Hon. Barry Goldwater Sen. Alfredo Gutierrez Mr. and Mrs. Wesley Haraldson Mrs. G. Robert Herberger Rabbi B. Charles Herring The Hon, and Mrs. Cal Holman Mr. and Mrs. Virgil Katterhenry Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Korrick Samuel Langerman Jerome H. Louchheim, Jr. Dr. and Mrs. Lou Manoil Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Marshall Mauricio Mendez Dr. Arthur R. Nelson Rev. Culver H. Nelson, D.D. Mr. and Mrs. Oscar C. Palmer, Sr. Prof. Willard H. Pedrick Sen. and Mrs. John C. Pritzlaff Mr. and Mrs. Lincoln Ragsdale Mr. and Mrs. Harry Rosenzweig Dr. and Mrs. Edward S. Sattenspiel Dr. and Mrs. George Scharf Mr. and Mrs. Barry M. Starr Mr. and Mrs. Everett Warner

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Joan B. Norris President Jim O'Shea President-Elect Susanne Alcock Vice President Edward A. White Secretary Carlos Wagner, C.P.A. Treasurer Lillye Henderson Jones Member-at-Large Gary A. Hammond Past President Gloria Aquilar Sharon Allen Caralee Allsworth Atmore Baggot Edith K. Block, A.C.S.W. Patti Burgovne Miryam J. Choca Tom Connolly Jay M. Cooper, M.D. Susan H. Eastridge James Fitzmaurice, Ph.D. Barbara Hitchcock Thomas P. Jacobsen Scott LeMarr Eileen Marshall Mary Miller George J. Nolfi, Ph.D. A. Gordon Olsen Marilyn A. Papo Joanne Pedrick, D.S.W. Kiki Ward Platt Chuck Roach, C.P.A. Lou Ann Trexler Wall Ted Williams Paul M. Zatulove

Genie Zavaleta
Gloria Feldt
Executive Director

Planned Parenthood of Central & Northern Arizona officially endorses the proposed resolution by American Public Health Association on "Male Involvement in Family Planning." and

Recognizing that, "All couples and individuals have the basic right to decide freely and responsibly the number and spacing of their children and to have the information, education, and means to do so;" and

Recognizing that men have played an important role in contraception during this century, particularly prior to 1965 before use of the pill became widespread, and that their role continues today with the use of vasectomy, condoms, and withdrawal accounting for nearly 25 per cent of total contraceptive use among currently married contracepting couples; and

Recognizing that few family planning services include men; one per cent of 3.6 million clients of family planning clinics in 1976 were men while there were seven million sexually active teenage men compared to four million teenage women; and

Recognizing that there is an increased interest among selected populations in the use of barrier methods of contraception which require partner cooperation for effective use; and

Recognizing that men's ability to become better informed regarding family planning in order to prepare themselves to engage in informed decision—making, participate in use of a method, or support their partner in the use of a method, is limited by the current structure of services and reimbursement policies; and

Recognizing that men have shown a willingness to expand their parenting role by attendance at birth, engaging in infant and early child care, and responding favorably to pilot family planning and reproductive health care service projects, therefore

1. Seeks support for recognition of men's involvement in achieving fertility control and freely determining the number and spacing of their children by directly requesting the Federal Office of Family Planning to support male family planning services with at least 5 per cent of the federal family planning budget.

- 2. Requests that public and private health providers take the initiative to generate interest in making the necessary information, education, and services available to men to enable them to better participate in birth planning through existing services and through support of new approaches;
- 3. Requests third party reimbursement for male family planning services to providers of family and reproductive health information and services from Titles V, XIX, XX and of major insurance companies;
- 4. Advocates the removal of sex discrimination from the provision of family planning and reproductive health services as a national health policy for all public family planning programs; and
- 5. Encouragesthe provision of male family planning services to adolescent males and the referral of sexually active male teenagers to family planning programs.

Submitted by

Gloria Roden Director of Education

Sara Brown Education Assistant

afra, 25:8!